

7575 Keele Street, Unit #5, Concord, ON, L4K 4X3 Telephone No.: 905-669-2012

Peter Shurman, MPP 7368 Yonge Street, suite 203 Thornhill, Ontario, L4J 8H9

August 25th, 2010

Petition to OMI re transfer to TRCA of the ORC land to the east of the Concord West community

Dear Mr. P. Shurman:

First, we would like to thank you for having facilitated our meeting (on July 23rd) with Robb Minnes, the Metro Transitway Project manager at the OMT, who informed us of the present working plan for the lands adjoining our community.

The community has now been fully apprised of this plan. In a constructive spirit, as was your suggestion, the community developed an alternative plan for the GO and Metrolinx stations that should entirely save the ORC land in question. Yesterday, a general meeting of the Concord West community unanimously approved this alternative plan, that it now wants to present to invited Province and Metro officials, including Mr. Minnes. We are attaching a copy of the letter sent today to the new minister of the OMI, the Honorable Robert Chiarelli, renewing our request to transfer the ORC land in question to the TRCA. We are also inviting him to attend a meeting scheduled for 19:30 on September 14th, to be held at the Concord West Seniors Club, at the address given above in the letterhead.

On behalf of the community, we want to thank you for you help in this matter. We will keep you apprised of any new developments regarding it.

Best regards,

Teresa Panezutti

416-721-6551

Vice-President of the Concord West Seniors Club

Director, Concord West Ratepayers Association

Dr. Paulo Correa

905-660-1040

Concord West Residents Ad Hoc Committee